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Principal’s Message 

Dear Families, 

We are entering into the Holiday Season, with four months of school already completed in the 

blink of an eye. When we look at our school motto: Excellence, Responsibility, Participation and 

Service, we see these characteristic traits being demonstrated each and every day at Ecole Re-

gent Park. 

 

This has been the best school start up in a long time. Our students are engaged in group work, 

projects, inquiry-based learning, and field trips. We have extra-curricular activities back in full 

swing with sport teams, musical groups, clubs, activities, and leadership opportunities at every 

grade level. As you read the newsletter, you will find specific details on how our students are 

engaging in activities that support their academic and social growth at ERP. They are such amaz-

ing students, and we cannot wait for the celebration with our school wide EXPO on the evening 

of March 22nd. 

This year and the upcoming one will bring many physical changes to our building as well. Four 

new classrooms, a large gymnasium, renovated band room and a brand-new home economics 

room are just a few of the new and exciting things in store for our students.  

Our PAC committee have been hard at work securing funds for our Playground project. We hope 

to see some installments this Springtime. Thank you to each and every one of you who have 

sold chocolates, sold raffle tickets and have been supporting this initiative over the last year. It 

takes a village! 

Thank you to our dedicated staff and amazing families. Students who feel supported, chal-

lenged, and cared for are more likely to succeed in all aspects of their lives. The wonderful 

adults who surround our students make a huge impact in their lives. We at ERP take this role 

very seriously. We want to ensure that every student feels a sense of belonging, mastery, inde-

pendence, and generosity while at school. Thank you to the families that support, trust, and 

cheer us on every day!  

We hope that all of you have a wonderful holiday season filled with love, laughter, and outdoor 

adventures. We wish you good health and all the best in the new year! 

 

Sincerely, 

Mme Lucia Grande                      M. Chris Coppinger 

Principal                                         Vice- Principal 



4ieme & 5ieme Année — Grade 4 & 5 

The elementary classrooms sure are busy places!    

In 4B, students have recently engaged in the design process to design a tool using classroom materi-

als to mine for precious minerals (extracting chocolate chips from cookies). It was a delicious learn-

ing experience that reinforced working through frustration and creative problem solving. In 4A, stu-

dents applied the design process to their recent learning about regions of Canada – they are design-

ing a hockey jersey that represents a geographic region of Canada.    

 

Grade 4 students also have been 

practicing descriptive writing in 

class. 4A used the theme of mon-

sters and 4B used the theme of a 

meaningful toy to showcase their 

developing writing skills. 

 

Grade 5’s also showcased their creativity and 

innovation when learning about body systems. 

Students made interactive posters and games 

that lit up and played audio.  



4ieme Année — Grade 4 

We have been busy in the afternoons in 4B. In 
math we have been working on three-digit addi-
tion and subtraction. We have also been trying to 
have more open ended questions to improve our 
problem-solving skills. In ELA we have picked 
countries to study and have research projects that 
are ongoing.  



5ieme Année —Grade 5 

5C is ramping up Social Studies and Science projects. The students will 

be constructing Indigenous villages using shoeboxes and 3D models of 

a body system.   

In ELA, along with our daily journal writing and Language Arts skills, the 

students are finishing off their Famous Canadians projects. They are 

also continuing their monthly TUSC presentations.  

In Math, students will finish their school supplies project where they 

get to think about where the school could dispense extra funds.   

From 5C, we hope everyone has a safe, relaxing, fulfilling, and recharg-

ing holiday! 

Grammar Can Be Fun 

Conjugating verbs is rarely fun for students. It can be difficult for some because they need to un-

derstand that the verb changes depending on the tense and the person. 

It is also essential that they know the list of personal pronouns. You know the famous "Je, tu, il, 

elle, on, nous, vous, ils, elles". 

To do this, the students of 5C and 5D are creating characters that will allow them to focus their 

learning on the 2 most used verbs in French, the verbs Avoir (To have) and Être (To be). 



6ieme—Grade 6 

 

November was packed with multiple interactive experiences for our grade 6 students! They had 
the opportunity to participate in two outings outside of the school, and both were a big success. 
They at first attended No Stone Left Alone, an annual Remembrance Day ceremony at the Trans-
cona Cemetery for grade 6 students from the Transcona area. It was the first time the event took 

place since 2019 and the weather cooperated! Students from our school read In Flander's Field and 
sang O Canada. The following week, each class spent the day exploring the St Boniface Museum 

and Cathedral Cemetery, with a walk to The Forks for lunch. A fun day filled with learning, culture 
appreciation, fresh air and exercise - all done en français! The enriching experiences will surely con-
tinue until the break with many projects and at-school experiences already in the works. Here's to 

a great end to 2022!  



7ieme—Grade 7 

Fort Whyte! 

Our grade 7 students went to Fort Whyte in late November to support their 

learning in our ecosystem unit. Students spent time exploring the paths, observ-

ing birds, taking part in a scavenger style hunt for animal track sightings and var-

ious types of birds. The remainder of the day was spent playing predator and 

prey! 

 

PBL projects/Steam activities! 

Our grade 7’s have been hard at work doing various STEAM challenges and Project Based 

Learning activities this term. These fun and engaging activities involved: 

Learning about Multiple Intelligences and applying it to designing/building classrooms 

Researching/planning and building food trucks 

Designing gingerbread houses 

Learning about statistics/ percent’s with Smarties 

 

We look forward to incorporating more STEAM activities in the new year! 



8ieme Année — Grade 8 

Our Grade 8 students have been doing a novel study on the beloved classic, “The Outsiders” by 

S.E. Hinton. I am certain that many of our ERP parents are familiar with the tale of Ponyboy, the 

greasers, and their rivalry with the infamous socs. Students just finished the book, and to no 

one’s surprise, they ate up every last page of it! We are currently wrapping up our novel study 

by working on the final assignment. Students have a few options to choose from to demon-

strate their comprehension of the story. One option is to create a one-page representation of 

the novel that includes significant scenes, quotes, symbols, vocabulary, and imagery from the 

story. They also have the option of creating either an Instagram profile page or designing a 

tattoo sleeve for a character of their choice. To cap everything off, we will be watching the 1983 

film starring a young Rob Lowe, Matt Dillon, Tom Cruise, Patrick Swayze, and Emilio Estevez. 

Looking for something to chat about at the dinner table tonight? Ask your students about “The 

Outsiders” and some of the themes highlighted throughout the novel! 





Art News  

 

Students have been working hard in the art program making, creating, connecting, and re-

sponding to visual arts. Thank you, art students, for all your work with the décor for our Winter 

concert.   

 

Walking the halls of our school, we notice the talent and effort our artists have put into 

paintings, sketches, watercolor, and techniques that they are learning and mastering. Stu-

dents are developing skills in representing, proportion, light and shadows, color, lines, water-

color techniques and various ways to express themselves artistically. We look forward to fu-

ture works of art that we know will be both inspiring and aesthetically pleasing to our halls!!  



ERP Street Patrols 

The crew of street patrols have been braving all types of weather since September to help our 

students cross the street safely. To celebrate their hard work, they took a field trip to Chateau 

Lanes in mid December to try their hand at 10 pin bowling. The students were model citizens at 

the lanes, having a great time and acting responsibly. This brought many smiles to the senior’s 

league players who loved watching the youngsters having so much fun. Well done Patrols! Keep 

up the great work!   



A huge shout out to our ERP family for their acts of generosity this month! We have made the holiday 
season a bit brighter for 5 families in our local community! Milles Merci! 

Student Kindness 

This was the month of demonstrating generosity towards others. Our grade 8 students were busy 

shoveling sidewalks and walkways for our neighborhood. Giving service to others makes us feel 

great.  Transcona proud!  



Outdoor Education 

Our grade 7 and 8 Outdoor Education students engaged in stop motion iMovies on Ecosystems, 

as well as learning archery!  

What’s in store for the world 
of math at ERP in 2022-2023?  
Our numeracy committee has been hard at work 
redefining and clarifying what it means to be a 
problem solver in today’s world. To support and 
motivate students our committee has been 

posting monthly math challenges on our hallway display board. Each challenge is provided to en-
courage math talk- share strategies and ways of thinking. Problem solving involves questioning, tak-
ing risks, perseverance, and communication. All things our math classes are incorporating in our 
class routines this year. 



Staff News 

We would like to say MERCI and AU REVOIR to Mme Poiron, our Music-Band teacher, 

as she is leaving ERP. She will continue to inspire and educate our young French Immer-

sion students at École Centrale, as she will assume a position there starting in January. 

We would like to wish her best of luck and thank you for her time and dedication at ERP 

over the last year and a half. Bonne Chance Mme Poiron! 



News from the Library 

The library has been a central hub for learning, reading, and connecting this 
fall.  MYRCA (Manitoba Young Readers’ Choice Award) books are checked out and being 
read regularly. Students will begin a MYRCA club after break in preparation for the divi-
sional Battle of the Books.   

 
 
Our library has acquired many new additions after purchasing over 300 books in French 
and English. Canadian authors were spotlighted during the month of November as we par-
ticipated in “I LOVE TO READ CANADA”. Different authors have been featured and we 
have learned about their biography and the collections they have written. This month we 
learned interesting facts about Kenneth Oppel. We have introduced a book recommenda-
tion section where students and staff recommend their favourite Books Picks and students 
can sign these out.   
 
 
Inquiry Based Learning (IBL) has been an integral part of the Grade 4 and 5 library pro-
grams. Students have learned all about the Dewey Decimal System, how to find specific 
books in any library, researched a topic of interest, took notes and presented their learning 
in Canva or Flipgrid. IBL students have just completed a fun STEM activity where students 
read How to Catch an Elf by Adam Wallace and had opportunity to work in groups building 
and testing their very own Elf Traps!!  
  
We look forward to continuing with all the exciting learning, reading and activities in the 
New Year.   
Mme Krylov and Mme Brakel  



ERP Lunch Program 

The lunch program has participated in the Winter Blitz that the school was doing, to work on the 
winter “code de vie” which included making sure everyone is properly dressed in all our winter gear, 
sharing snow tools and cleaning up all the snow tools when recesses is over!  We celebrated all the 
students hard work by watching a movie during the lunch hour and enjoying candy canes!   

Our students have been working hard and enjoying the outdoors by making snow creations such as 
igloos, forts, snowmen and snow-women! 

 

Mme Taylor Franks 

ERPLP Lunch Coordinator  



Counsellor’s Corner –Mme. LaFleur    

December 2022 

It is important to celebrate every day the small wins that happen at ERP.  I have seen a lot of kindness between 

students everyday which really helps us all.  As we approach the holiday time there may be increased need for 

taking care of our thoughts and actions. Here is recap of the Social Emotional learning we have been working 

on lately. 

Zones of Regulation- all Gr.4 and Gr.5 classes have been trained in using 

the Zones as a way to help them understand their own emotions and to 

help students pick healthy strategies for self-regulation. 

Peer Tutors in action at ERP. Mme Hyra and I have been so pleased with 

the work of our Gr. 8 Leaders who have been paired up with Gr.4 and 

Gr.5 students.  

Music Therapy is a weekly 

program where students 

are able to learn and grow 

together a new way to help reduce anxiety. 

Friendship Room- Recess opportunity for students to help build 

new friendships in a supportive environment. Mme. Ambrose 

and I have seen so many new friendships develop in the last 2 

months. 

Small counselling groups for strategies to support 1) Anxiety, 2) 

Problem-solving and 3) Mindfulness. These weekly groups will continue until January 20, 2022. 

Thrival Kits- all Gr 5 students have been working on creating their own kit to help them with tools for self-

regulation. 

Here are just a few coping strategies over the holidays: 

 1. Do (only) your best- don’t aim for perfection: aim for what you can manage 

 2. Take deep breaths- breathe slowly so your tummy goes up and down 

 3. Simplify- focus only on what needs to be done today. 

 4. Exercise- go for a short walk outside 

 5. Express gratitude- thinking and sharing with another person why you are grateful for them can help 

 a person (and yourself) feel more joy…even when times are challenging. 

 

There is no perfect way. You are doing just fine…keep moving forward Happy holidays. 

 

Mme. LaFleur 

If your child needs extra support please contact me at plafleur@retsd.mb.ca. 



Spirit Week December 2022 

&  

Gym Riots 



News from the gym 
 

Volleyball (grades 4-8). The beginning of December marked the end of the volleyball season for 
all grades. Grades 7 +8 celebrated with a windup, playing the teachers and eating pizza. Grades 
4-6 each had a tournament with other schools in the division. Congratulations to all athletes on 

a great season! Thanks to our coaches: Mme Fuhro, M Duma, M Trudeau, M Kilpatrick, Mme 
Pierce and Mme Hyra.  

 

Basketball season has begun for grades 7 + 8. Students participated in an ID camp, where they 
were sorted into either Tier 1 or Tier 2, depending on criteria including: skills, knowledge, com-

mitment, and attitude. Practices have begun for all teams; games will begin mid-January. Thanks 
to coaches: Coach Arnold, M Trudeau, M Kilpatrick, Mme Taylor and Mme Pierce. Please check 

the ‘athletics’ section of the school website frequently for schedule updates. 

 

Tuesday December 20, students of all grades will play a floor hockey game against a team made 
up of school staff. We wish students the best of luck (they’ll need it ). We are happy to return to 

this ERP winter tradition for the first time in several years.  

 

Don’t forget that being physically active improves focus, mental wellness and overall quality of 
life for people of all ages. We encourage families to enjoy the snow and make memories while 
moving their bodies during the school break. Check out the Winter Activity Challenge for ideas! 












